
 

 

Ceremony of Paying Respects at Bon Hyang Won 
 
Song Yong-cheon 
August 20, 2024 at 8:00 AM 
The solemn ceremony was held at Bon Hyang Won in Cheon Jeong Gung 
 

 
 
The ceremony, hosted by Kim In-chang, Director of Policy for Heavenly Korea, was attended by about 
100 people including the True Family and key providential organization leaders. The morning unfolded 
with a series of meaningful rituals: the lighting of holy candles, floral tributes, silent and heartfelt prayers. 
 
After the lighting of holy candles by the True Family, followed by representative flower offerings from 
the True Family and Cheon Il Guk leaders, Hwang Bo-guk, President of the Family Federation for World 
Peace and Unification (FFWPU) in Korea, delivered a moving prayer:  
 

"We earnestly hope and desire that we may once again inherit the great foundation of faith 
bestowed upon us by True Parents, and become those who can "inherit the great foundation of 
faith bestowed upon us" and reveal Heaven's glory while attending True Mother." 

 
The prayer also touched on upcoming milestones, notably the Entrance Ceremony of the Cheon Il 
Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung, scheduled in eight months. Hwang Bo-guk expressed hope for continued 
spiritual guidance, stating, "We wish to create a victorious history that brings glory to Heaven and joy to 
all people and nations on earth" reporting to Heaven with a heart of firm determination for the Will. 
 
The ceremony concluded with a moment of silent reflection, then Tanaka Tomihiro, President of 
FFWPU-Japan, led the assembly in three cheers of "Eog Mansei" allowing participants to renew their 
personal commitments towards the Will. 
 
 
 


